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1. Thank you to all of the staff members who supported each other and our students
on Friday after the death of Tom Ringhand.  Also, thank you to our community
members who reached out and members of surrounding communities and school
districts.  I am so thankful for all of the support that we received and were able to
provide to our staff and students. Also a special thank you to the CI staff for all of
the money that they donated to the Ringhand family!

2. Ranger Career Pathways
a. We are making excellent progress in re-designing our pathways, formally

known as Bridges.
b. Brianna Erickson, our career pathway coordinator from Sourcewell, has

done a great job leading this group.
c. We are currently working on putting most of our courses into a career

pathway which will allow greater access for our students.

3. Youth Service Training
a. I am working with Sourcewell to organize opportunities for our students to

earn high school credit while also working.
b. This is different from Work-based Learning, which Mrs. Fischer

coordinates
c. Our first industry will be Manufacturing.  We are hoping to partner with

Graphic Packaging for this.
d. Students will have to get OSHA 10 certified, provided by the school, and

then will be able to work, get paid, and earn high school credit
e. Our next focus will be on Health Care and providing an opportunity for our

students to earn their CNA certification.

4. Collaborative Social Worker/Northern Pines transition
a. A meeting was held to discuss the transition to Northern Pines from the

Collaborative for the HS social worker position
b. Though there will be many services that we can no longer provide to our

students and families with this transition, we will still be able to provide
skills work with students, basic support for families, and crisis intervention
supports when needed.



c. Barbra Lackore will be in that role starting January 3rd when we return to
school after break.

Upcoming Events:
1. December 26th - January 2nd: Winter Break
2. January 18th - Ranger Career Pathway Presentation: Jill Casper from MMFCU

1:00-1:49
3. January 20th - End of Quarter 2/Semester 1
4. January 23rd - No school for students, staff development day


